
From: Skinner, Zoe
To: LegislativeServices
Subject: FW: Follow-up on Proposed MOU and Mayor"s Visit Schedule
Date: Friday, July 11, 2025 3:19:01 PM

From: robins9506@korea.kr <robins9506@korea.kr> 
Sent: Monday, June 9, 2025 7:16 PM
To: Rao, Rajvir <Rajvir.Rao@burnaby.ca>
Cc: 
Subject: Follow-up on Proposed MOU and Mayor's Visit Schedule

Dear Ms. Rajvir Rao,

Thank you for your prompt reply. I realized that I did not introduce myself properly
yesterday. 

My name is Hyun-min Kim, and I work in the Investment Promotion Division of Hwaseong
City Hall.

I understand that Burnaby City initially proposed the idea of signing an MOU with Hwaseong
City — we are very grateful for your interest.

It happens to coincide with our Mayor’s upcoming visit to Burnaby.

The Mayor will be in Burnaby from Sunday, August 24 to Monday, August 25, and is
scheduled to travel to Seattle on the 26th.

Our Mayor may also be available on the morning of the 26th before departing for Seattle.

I also received Mr. Soon-jae Lee from KOTRA’s email in which he mentioned that he would
check whether the proposed MOU is related to economic cooperation or a renewal of the sister
city agreement. 

It seems that this MOU will not be a renewal of the sister city agreement, but rather an MOU
focused on economic cooperation

Since Burnaby City proposed the MOU first, we would be very interested to hear what kind of
content or focus you are considering for this agreement.

Additionally, we would like to know if it might be possible for our Mayor to meet with the
Mayor of Burnaby during his stay (from August 25 through the morning of August 26). 

We would be happy to coordinate the schedule based on your availability.

Thank you again, and I look forward to your response.

Redacted as per FIPPA S.22

Attachment 2



Best regards,
Hyun-min Kim

--------- 원본 메일 ---------

보낸사람 : "Rao, Rajvir" <Rajvir.Rao@burnaby.ca>
받는사람 : "robins9506@korea.kr" <robins9506@korea.kr>
참조 :  "Wong, Elaine" <Elaine.Wong@burnaby.ca>,
"Kassam, Noreen" <Noreen.Kassam@burnaby.ca>
받은날짜 : 2025년 Jun 10일(Tue) 02:00:20 (GMT +09:00)
제목 : RE: Hwaseong City Hall Investment Promotion Division – (Regarding the Visit Schedule of Both
Mayors)

Hi Robin,

It was nice meeting you. This is great news. I will get back to you.

How long will the Mayor from Hwaseong be in town for?

From: robins9506@korea.kr <robins9506@korea.kr> 
Sent: Monday, June 9, 2025 1:46 AM
To: Rao, Rajvir <Rajvir.Rao@burnaby.ca>
Cc: 
Subject: Hwaseong City Hall Investment Promotion Division – (Regarding the Visit Schedule of
Both Mayors)

This is the Investment Promotion Division of Hwaseong City Hall.

It was a pleasure meeting you during the previous MOU signing
ceremony.

I am reaching out to maintain and further strengthen our
communication.

Our Mayor is scheduled to visit Vancouver, and we would like to
inquire whether it would be possible to arrange a meeting with
the Mayor of Burnaby

and sign an MOU in the field of economic cooperation during

Redacted as per FIPPA S.22

Redacted as per FIPPA S.22



the visit, specifically on August 25.




